
 

 

From: Ian Ruru <ianruru@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, 13 July 2021 4:24 PM 
To: Notified Resource Consents <NotifiedRC@gdc.govt.nz> 
Subject: Re: PRESENTATIONS - Wastewater Consent - Hearing - GDC - Community Lifelines - DW-
2020-109732-00; WD-2020-109733-00 
 
Kia ora Katerina  
 
Tomorrow, I would like to speak mainly to this article: 

• Acknowledging the many hearts and minds behind the milestone. 
• Recommending that we do not to become complacent [this is halftime not fulltime] and that 

stringent safeguards are imposed on the consent holder.   
• Highlighting the productive work of the WMC and the KIWA group and that this needs to be 

continued. 
• The wastewater overflows effects are summarised by the KIWA Group as follows:  

o The practice of allowing wastewater overflows is unacceptable to tangata whenua as 
it affects them deeply spiritually, socially, and culturally. 

o The wastewater overflows have a significant negative effect on tangata 
whenua, in  terms  of  cultural  identity, mauri, tikanga,  wairua,  kaitaikitanga, 
the  practice  of customary  rights  and  protocols,  and  substantially  diminishing  or 
 making  it impossible to practice some fundamental elements of Māori society and 
culture. 

o Human  wastewater,  particularly  containing  mortuary  wastewater,  mixing  with n
atural water is extreme tapu for tangata whenua. 

o Tangata whenua consider that they have not been able to exercise their role 
as kaitaiki in terms of the wastewater overflows into the city’s rivers.  

• That the KIWA Group continue to flag that the mauri of Turanganui a Kiwa will not be 
restored until the following are addressed: 

o Overflows of raw sewage into our rivers and sea are stopped 
o The marine outfall pipe is turned off 
o The Port stops polluting the Bay [inner harbour to dredging spoils] 
o The leaky landfill at Te Pa o Kahu is plugged 
o The ineffective oxidation ponds at Te Karaka are fixed 

Mauri ora, 
Ian 
 
 
 
 




